
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, October 6th, 2015.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member




Steven Kessler, Board Member




Robert Foley, Board Member 

Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member (absent)
Peter Daly, Board Member 

Jim Creighton, Board Member

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney
 



Michael Preziosi, Deputy Director, DOTS



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning


*



*



*
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated tonight, we have one change to the agenda for PB 4-14; the Abee Rose application.  We are removing it from tonight’s agenda per the applicant and it will be scheduled for our November meeting.
Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion we remove this item from tonight’s agenda.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF AUGUST 4, 2015 AND SEPTEMBER 1, 2015:
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked were there any corrections?

Mr. Robert Foley responded I’ve just got two minors on August 4th that I’ll hand in.  The other ones were okay.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion to approve the minutes with the corrections.

So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE:

PB 9-99      a.
Letter dated September 25, 2015 from Linda Whitehead, Esq. requesting the 16th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 16-15 in favor of approving this time extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe there was some communication that was supposed to go out regarding this.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.
b.
Memo dated September 24, 2015 from Jo-Ann Dyckman, Town Clerk, transmitting Local Law #3-15 establishing a Moratorium on certain uses under the Zoning Ordinance.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion to receive and file please?
Mr. Robert Foley responded I make a motion to receive and file but can I ask a quick question on this?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded sure.

Mr. Robert Foley stated because someone asked me – under “intent” on the Moratorium something about hundreds of trees.  Is that just hypothetical or is there an actual location?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded that related to Hudson National Golf drive.

Mr. Robert Foley stated okay, thank you.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARINGS (ADJOURNED):

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you will hear reference to, at this point on the agenda, you will hear references to a November 5th meeting that’s because our regular meeting has been scheduled for Thursday as opposed to the Tuesday we normally meet, and that’s because of the election day use of this building.
PB 14-13    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Acadia Cortlandt Crossing, LLC  for Site Development Plan approval and for  Wetland, Tree Removal and Steep Slope Permits for a 130,000 sq. ft. shopping center for property located at 3144 East Main Street (Cortlandt Boulevard) as shown on a 21 page set of drawings entitled “Cortlandt Crossing”  prepared by Divney, Tung & Schwalbe, LLP dated May 18, 2015 with the Cover Sheet, Site Location Map, Zoning Compliance Table, SP-1.1 Site Geometry Plan, SP-4.1 through 4.2 Conceptual Landscape Plan and SP-4.3 through 4.5 Landscape Details latest revision dated September 15, 2015.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair, members of the Planning Board, David Steinmetz from the law firm of Zarin & Steinmetz.  Good evening.  Here this evening representing Acadia Cortlandt Crossing with me: Matt Harrison from Acadia and Matt Steinberg from Divney, Tung & Schwalbe.  As you all know we’re here tonight for a continuation of the public hearing on the site plan.  We previously made a submission to your board of a number of items.  There was a letter from Divney, Tung and Schwalbe dated September 23rd in a comment response format.  There were some additional plans that we have submitted and we really just wanted to make a fairly brief presentation of some changes that we’ve made to landscaping, some of the site conditions.  A lot of that has been precipitated by comments that we received from your board, from your professional staff as well as from the public during the SEQRA process.  We have previously gone through this development project in great detail in earlier iterations of the public hearing.  I’m not going to make, and we’re not going to make that same presentation, instead I’m going to turn it over to Matt Steinberg to make a focus presentation of the last plans that you’ve seen and why we’ve made some of those changes and then we’re obviously here to listen to any comments from your board and the public.  Thank you.
Mr. Matt Steinberg stated thank you.  For the record: Matt Steinberg; Divney, Tung & Schwalbe.  We’re the land planners engineers and landscape architects for the project.  Since we last presented, we’ve receive a number of items from this board and from town consultants.  We received a comment letter from the town’s consultant AKRF and then there were a number of comments that were raised at this board’s meetings on September 1st and August 4th.  I’ll just briefly go through some of those things.  Per those comments, we updated the plan, the key changes to the landscape plan to the berm planting.  On the screen now is a copy of that plan.  This was recently submitted as part of, not only to your board, but as part of the FEIS to the Town Board and when that is ultimately accepted this board of course would get a copy of that for comment, for review.  The key changes to the landscape plan if you recall – this is a comparison of the plan that we had previously submitted and this board had reviewed in July on the left which included, based on our discussions with the town’s consultant, a three-part landscape plan which included: a meadow, a transition area and a forested buffer.  After receiving comments back from this board we went back and revised the plan to include, to keep the forested buffer, to keep a line of trees you can see along the property boundary that are existing that we would propose to remain and then to add and expand that transition area, essentially eliminating the meadow which was of concern and this included additional shade and evergreen trees along with shrubs and some ornamental and grasses.  If you recall, we had previously shown this graphic.  This has been updated.  Essentially, what it illustrates is that we continue to have a robust buffer between the adjacent neighbors and the Cortlandt Crossing project and that’s in the form of an existing line of trees and understory that would remain along the property boundary, a berm with landscaped planting on top and then additional trees on the other side of the berm.  Another comment that came from the town’s consultant AKRF was asking for a sidewalk to be extended along the day-lighted stream corridor.  Previously we had added a pedestrian bridge and a small path leading to the parking area.  AKRF suggested that we continue that walking path down to a crosswalk and then connect back to the sidewalk adjacent to the retail structure thereby providing more pedestrian opportunities for visitors, employees and guests to access that area and that’s what we have done.  Another comment had to do with the, if you look you see number 1, section number 1: it’s the portion of the wall adjacent to Cortlandt Boulevard.  There was a question and concern by AKRF and the town Deputy Engineer about the steepness of the slope.  It was suggested that we revise that by including a low-retaining wall and to make the slope a little less steep and we’ve done that by introducing a small retaining wall, and instead of a seed mix only we’ve introduced shrubs and ground cover on that slope which will provide both visual interest and additional stabilization to that slope.  Finally, the last thing that you had in your packets: there were questions from both your board and the Town Board what would this development look like from some key vantage points, especially from Cortlandt Boulevard.  The top image is a view looking as if you are travelling west on Cortlandt Boulevard.  This would be near the eastern entrance.  The retaining walls would be in earth tone colors of a modular wall.  We propose to have ground cover which would eventually spread and cascade over the wall to soften it and eventually cover much of it.  The lower image is Cortlandt Boulevard again from the other end of the site facing heading to the east.  As you can see, we’ve added – this was discussed at one of the earlier meetings with you, we’ve added a line of shrubs to screen the vehicles that would be parked in the spots closest to Cortlandt Boulevard while still maintaining views into the site of the buildings and there’s the landscape.  

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I didn’t see the sidewalk there on that rendering.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded the sidewalk that extends to the…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked no, isn’t there a sidewalk…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded actually that’s what we’re discussing with AKRF, the town’s traffic engineer.  It would be extending – because we got that comment I think after we had done these renderings, to continue the sidewalk to the edge of the property.  That will be added to the site plan.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked was that a comment by New York State DOT as well?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded I believe DOT asked for sidewalks as well but it didn’t make it into the rendering.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the sidewalks do go onto the entire frontage of the main portion of the center.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes, they extend from the eastern part all the way to the main entrance at this point but we’re looking at how we’ll get it to extend from the main entrance to the western side.  I apologize it’s not shown on this rendering but it will be on the site plan.  The top image is a view of the main entrance.  This is as if somebody was turning into the main entrance, again with the low retaining walls that would have cascading plants eventually as they grow in, additional plantings to provide visual interest and an inviting appearance and then the lower image is further in on that entry drive from the parking lot showing the proposed main retail building and some of the landscaping that would be in the parking lot.  These two images are from within the site.  These are to show what the proposed building, the main building would look like.  There are series of vertical and horizontal elements to provide some visual interest as well as uniform sign bands where tenants would be able to place their signs but still have some uniformity to the center along with showing what potential awnings could be, to again, provide a unity to the center.  These two images I think are key to what the Planning Board had asked for which is along the frontage again, what would the center look like so these are from two spots between the eastern entrance and the main entrance looking into the site.  As you can see, once again, the low shrubs along the parking lot which provide some separation between pedestrians on the sidewalk from seeing the front of cars but not completely obscuring the center allowing some vantage points into the proposed retail center.
Mr. Robert Foley asked so both of those are as seen from Route 6, from Cortlandt Boulevard?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right, that would be most likely – this is from the street so they would have to turn their head to see this but if somebody was on the sidewalk across I’d say let’s say the Cortlandt Town Center, this would be their view across Cortlandt Boulevard into the site.  The final view is of the retaining wall along the western portion of the site.  If you recall, we’ve talked about this; there is a grade change between the existing school property and the Cortlandt Crossing property.  You can kind of see it ghosted in there, the school’s bus garage depot which they had built pretty close to the property boundary so that will remain.  Existing plantings that’s there will remain at the top of the wall.  There’d be a modular wall set back with shrubs on top and then there’d be a rock cut which is what the lower part of that wall is represented by to try to preserve the natural stone that’s already there by just cutting it and then adding additional trees and shrubs to the lower portion against the parking lot.  Eventually, as that fills in and the cascading shrubs come over it’ll soften that view.  That’s essentially what we had presented to the board.  I’m happy to answer any questions.
Mr. Jim Creighton asked could you go back to perspective 2 – it was the one that showed building B that we talked about the sidewalk that DOT was asking.  Most of the buildings had a lot of visual interest, horizontal, whatever it’s worth – building B, on bottom left looks like a canvas.  Are there any thoughts about what you’d like to do with that wide open white space or is that what you’re really looking to do?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded these buildings have been designed by the architect using sort of their best input to make it fit in with the center.  This image; we can talk to the architect about that.  Some of it will have to do with what tenant ultimately goes in there and where their doorways would be to see how far around the building the glass might extend, how much of a presence on that side of the street they might want to have.  Some of those things will be further negotiated as tenants identify themselves.

Mr. Jim Creighton stated just as shown, it’s very boxy compared to all of the other visual elements that are there so maybe there’s an opportunity to do something nicer or artistic or something else. 

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated sure, we’ll talk to Acadia and the architect but I think we can do to address that corner.

Mr. Robert Foley stated and the one above it, perspective 1, I think you said that’s the main entrance?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded no, so this is the eastern most entrance which is a right-in only.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is that a crosswalk on the top picture going across the road?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded so, that’s really just striping instead of islands that could become a hazard for cars or trucks pulling in, this is a just a striped area represented a striped area that…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated crosswalk that’s going across…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded but there would be a crosswalk.  This doesn’t really represent the crosswalk but there would be.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is there one on the plan drawing?  I just want to see it again.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes, Chris could you go back to the very first image?  It’s a little fuzzy cause we’re zoomed in but there would be a crosswalk that would connect across that…
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that’s the entrance road.  One of the entrance roads.
Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes, the easterly entrance road.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked what about across Route 6, which one is it that’s going to be across Route 6?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded we’re at the main entrance.  There’d be one across Route 6.  We’re in the DOT permitting process now.  They’ve got a number of comments but we’re addressing them, but there will be a crosswalk.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and it connects to sidewalks on either side now of the road.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes, that sidewalk goes into the Cortlandt Town Center and then you can connect to the main portion of Cortlandt Town Center through their sidewalk system.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked Chris, can you go back to the street view looking from across the street?  I’m just trying to identify what the front buildings are from the rear buildings.
Mr. Matt Steinberg responded if you see the building where you can read either a community bank on the lower one or you can read tenant signs, those are the front buildings and then they kind of blend together a little bit but in the background you can see the larger buildings that would be further to the back.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s hard to tell but the little diagrams on the right hand side show where you’re looking and…

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated in both cases you’re almost looking between some of the buildings.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked you have another one further to the west?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded no because that was the image we did from looking at the corner which was in the first slide.  
Mr. Steven Kessler stated go back to that one right there. 

Mr. Matt Steinberg continued we took the corner shot so essentially you’re seeing that building furthest to the east and then you can kind of make out the buildings behind the sign that are a little bit further west; the freestanding structures.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so that corner building in the bottom that Jim brought up, behind the trees, is that more of that same building?  I can’t quite see the façade on the far right, to the right of the building.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated right behind the tree.

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated that’s right, that’s part of the same building.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked the one all the way on the left on the right side there.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded you’re almost looking deep into the site towards the main retail building.

Mr. Robert Foley asked but there is more to that building – there’s something there in blue…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded this one?  That’s the front and then that’s the back.  You’re looking at building B.

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated right now that building is sort of addressing that front corner by the main entrance but, as I mentioned, we can look at how we address that back corner so it doesn’t seem like a back corner once we know a little more.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I have a concern about the landscaping along perspectives 7 and 8, that’s the front along Cortlandt Boulevard.  I think it looks a little busy all those shrubs there.  It would be, to me, nicer if somebody actually designed something really nice in several areas along the strip there as opposed to just a lot of little…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded part of this goes along with the landscape plan that we presented which calls out the individual.  It’s a little deceiving in the – this is the rendering’s best guess using the technology that we have, the computer technology.  It reads a little flat even though it is a little more realistic than what we could have produced for you in the past.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated but there’s just so many of them.  There’s a lot of little shrubs all over the place.  I don’t know that that’s particularly attractive.  It’s filled with a lot of greenery but it’s not necessarily an attractive design.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded we can look at that a little bit further and part of this is just a matter of – this is prepared by the architect and we guided them telling them where plants would go but there’s only so many plants they can choose from to represent the image.  In our plan we’ve got more variety of colors and sizes and heights and more ornamental grasses where some might be a little thinner and some bushes behind them might be a little thicker.  There’d be a little more layering and that doesn’t always come out in the rendering.  The renderings are – the idea is to give you a little bit better sense of what you would see behind each other but you’re correct, it’s…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated just so we’re clear, you’re [inaudible] but the trees or shrubs or both…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it’s a bit of both but particularly the shrubs.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked the bottom perspective and the top – but don’t those slope up a little bit?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded they do slope up a little bit.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so those are plantings on a slope?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded that will also be more apparent in real life as well.  You wouldn’t see them all bunched together in one plane.  The upper image actually does a better job of showing the slope a little bit but we can talk with the architect about varying this a little bit further and maybe refine this…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but that’s part of the fine line, is I think there was some response to Planning Board comments about sufficiently buffering the site from Route 6, providing a sense of safety between the parking lot and the pedestrian on the sidewalk so that’s the fine line about how much is enough or too much.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated well for me it’s too much.  It’s not as if this is hiding anything.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated a lot of times people spend a lot of time designing the buildings and then Planning Boards want so many trees and things so you can’t even see the buildings.  That’s not the case here.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I really do like the trees and I would like to have the shrubs there but I want more, something more thoughtful and artful, more pleasing to the eye than just a bunch of shrubs lined up along Route 6 there.  I think we can do better.

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated we hear you and ultimately this board has to sign off on this site plan.  We can do another compilation set of everything that we’ve been working on and we can work with the architect a little further so that they reflect on the renderings a little closer to the landscape plan that we’ve designed. 

Mr. Robert Foley asked on that same stretch, from a safety standpoint, as we look at the macadam and there’s a green ribbon there and then the curb with the people walking.  How high up, elevation-wise from the road level, is the actual sidewalk?  I remember figures a while back on the – it’s not at road level.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded in a few instances it is closer as we get to sort of the end of the property towards the main entrance and the eastern entrance, it does get closer to the road because obviously we need to let people cross so we need to get them back close to the elevation of the road so they can safely go across a crosswalk.  In the center of the site there is a little bit of a higher elevation and the people are a little further separated which is I think the next section, Chris.  This is where they’re the furthest back.  This is the middle of the site, they’re the furthest back and they’re the highest above.

Mr. Robert Foley asked what about at the eastern end where your site ends?  That’s where the cars have already descended the hill and there’ll be a traffic light at Baker.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that would be it – 8 ½ feet.

Mr. Matt Steinberg  stated it’s up a little bit but at that point we’re obviously trying to transition back to getting the pedestrian closer to – we have to unfortunately get them back to Cortlandt Boulevard in order to let them cross.

Mr. Robert Foley asked but would there be a crosswalk eventually staff, at the Baker Street when the light is in?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right now there’s no sidewalk that extends on the properties to the east of us but we would provide a sidewalk to the end of our property and in the future, should there be another sidewalk that gets extended to Baker Street then certainly it would connect.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but that would be a question, I don’t know if DOT has mentioned it, is there a crosswalk crossing Route 6 at Baker Street?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded I do not believe – they’ve suggested it but I don’t think the timing will work.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’ll be a question we’ll look into.

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated but that would be up to DOT.

Mr. Robert Foley asked I had another question about elevation, it’s in the minutes.  I don’t know whether to ask it now or wait until you continue.  That would be in reference to both Route 6/Cortlandt Boulevard and Lucs Lane. Your overall footprint, how far above, how far up is it raised, let’s say from Route 6/Cortlandt Boulevard and then also from Lucs Lane?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked in other words, do you have a perspective – one of those looking west I guess it would be from Lucs Lane to the forested area, do you have one of those perspective drawings for that area?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded we don’t have a rendering of that.  We did the cross section just because of the length…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that’s important.

Mr. Robert Foley stated because that’s come up a few times including the last meeting…

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated it depends.  You would not have from – if you’re at the end of Lucs Lane you wouldn’t see the buildings.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked what’s that top one there?  I can’t read the…
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded that is a perspective from the end of Lucs Lane, isn’t it?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded that’s a section straight through Lucs Lane as a sight line from the residences at the end of Lucs Lane.

Mr. Robert Foley asked what is the elevation, feet-wise?

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked of the building?

Mr. Robert Foley responded no, of the actual, when you’re at Lucs Lane at the end of their cul-de-sac then you’ve got the berming area and the footprint of your site…
Mr. Matt Steinberg stated so the first floor elevation is about 333, you can see the parking, the car which is closest to the building is at about elevation 340.  Lucs Lane is about the same elevation when it gets to the end of Lucs Lane, and that is one of the reasons why we proposed the berm in between.

Mr. Robert Foley asked what I’m asking is your actual footprint on your site is not appreciably raised higher than let’s say the road surface of Lucs Lane and/or Route 6?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right, it’s sloped because the whole site still slopes slightly.  We are at the back further above Route 6 but, no we’re not appreciably above Lucs Lane.  Those cars you can see are on that parking lot that extends around the – as you can see the DD on the upper little image, that’s essentially where that section cuts through as if it’s a slice so that portion, that’s the back part of the retail which would be the highest point in the retail area.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think the question has been raised that: are you artificially raising the entire level of the parking lot from Route 6?  I guess the question is, if you go out there now there’s the gas station, the bar; that seems to be right at grade level with Route 6, and these seem to show a slope up to the parking lot and is that due to construction and balancing cuts and fills?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right, it’s a matter of balancing cuts and fills.  It’s a matter that it’s not completely flat.  It’s a long distance.  It’s not terribly sloped but there is a little bit of a slope from one end to the site to the other and in order to try to make the parking lot make sense for all vehicles and people walking in it we are leveling it out but we’re not raising it up, we actually have some cut in the back.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked could you go back to the view from Lucs Lane again?  The building on the right which said, I think I can read it from here, it says Lucs Lane on it, is that house or is that…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded there are two graphics when you get back to that Chris, I think it’s actually the second and third slide.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked what slide?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded in the very beginning of the presentation, so slides 3 and 4 I believe.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated yes that’s it, on the right hand side…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded on the right hand side that would be the residents to the south of the Lucs Lane cul-de-sac.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated on the section right below that on the upper right hand side, does that represent the house?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded that’s the house, yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated according to your drawing you’re planting, I forgot how many of them, but 2 to 2 ½ inch caliper shade trees.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked those two trees there represent those types of trees right?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right, so what you’re looking at is essentially a slice.  There will be trees that will be – you won’t just have two trees in between, you’ll have multiple trees.  This is just representing that particular instant in time of a slice but there will be layering. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is that the largest trees that you can plant there right now at installation?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded in addition to saying the caliper, I think I’m looking for the plan, but it says 6 to 8 or 8 to10…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I’m looking at the drawing, it doesn’t say the height.  It just says “caliper”.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated there is a tree – you have the reviewed set?
Mr. Robert Foley responded yes, that’s what I have here.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated SP-4.2 on the conceptual landscape plan dated – I don’t know, maybe this is out of date but the whole set was dated September 15th.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked was it made then?

Mr. Robert Foley stated because in other words…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that sheet is dated May 18th.  SP-4.2…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated SP-4.3.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked point three?  Oh ok.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s the one that tells you the different tree species the height at the time of planting in column; it says “size.”  Ornamental trees are either 6 to 8 feet high or 8 to 10 feet high?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated evergreens are 6 to 10 feet, ornamental trees 6 to 8 foot and 8 foot 10.  Why the two different heights?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded so the ornamental trees are really what are your smaller trees but those are not the shade – the green are the shade trees, those are going to be the taller trees.  The ornamentals are really what go in between the parking lot and around the stream.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked which ones on this list are the ones that are going up between the property and Lucs Lane?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded there’s a woodland buffer, so there’s deciduous, there are shade trees and then there’s an evergreen on the list, those are the ones.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it says “deciduous and evergreen shrubs and ground covers?”

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’re going to buffer – so that’s about 7th category down?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and the highest one there is 3 feet?

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated Matt, I would suggest on the planting list that these get revised in accordance with AKRF’s comments to indicate the size and quantity of each type of tree.  Right now you’re just giving us a cumulative total for the types of different plants.  It should be broken down into type and quantity based on your landscape plan so we can get a clearer and better understanding of the size and caliper of trees specifically around the buffer on Lucs Lane as the Planning Board is alluding to.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but just so I’m clear, you’re saying it’s a 3-foot tree that’s going up in the buffer area, is that what you’re telling me?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded no, that would not be the trees that would be in the shrubs, would be 3 feet.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated again, the preliminary plant list is indicating along the buffer and fill in area 6 to 8 foot high evergreen trees and pine, between 6 to 8 and 8 to 10 feet, but again it doesn’t break down the specifics of each species and quantity of those species.

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated we can further detail that out for each type.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated after seeing that I would say why aren’t they all a little taller like 8 to 10 feet and 6 to 8?  It provides more – nobody wants to wait 10 to 15 years for a tree to grow.

Mr. Robert Foley stated it looks like the 8 to 10 is the highest height at planting, nothing taller than that.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so it’s fair to say when it says “buffer” that it’s specifically the area between Lucs Lane and the property?

 Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right, it’s mostly that whole buffer side of that berm, extending that whole length.  And, then where we can, we’ve pulled back so that we’ll leave – there’s a pretty dense understory right along the edge just past the end of the right-of-way of our property that we’re going to maintain that so that whatever’s already grown in and then kind of taken over the trees on the edge of the property can remain because that already provides a significant screen.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked in this plan here, you see the green circles then there’s a darker colored ribbon of green here and then there’s some of these white: are those the different types of trees?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s why you’re making this buffer.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded so it’s a layering of some ornamentals which would be represented more of the pink.  The light green circles are the shade trees.  The dark ribbon that Chris alluded to, that is the evergreens that almost becomes a, not a hedge but those are the trees that are more dense and obviously remain all year.  The purpose for planting them there is because they’re at that point on the higher side of the – getting to the higher side or point of the berm and therefore that’s the most impact that those would have.

Mr. Robert Foley asked also, it was brought up at the last few meetings again with the issue of meadow to forest or whatever.  The security from the Lucs Lane standpoint: is there any kind of fencing that would be put anyplace there whether it’s not sitting right there on Lucs Lane but to keep people from walking through the forested area or playing in the meadow or whatever’s left of the meadow?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded we hadn’t proposed a fence because we had put a fairly dense…

Mr. Robert Foley stated I think it was brought up – at least I remember reading the minutes where someone brought it up.  In other words to separate Lucs Lane and not to encourage people to come in and park on Lucs Lane thinking they can walk through and whatever’s left of the meadow to play ball or whatever; soccer, fly kites…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded at this point, that’s why we’ve sort of addressed that meadow with full planting of trees and shrubs.  There’s really no open, wide open areas anymore.  It is also a slope.  It’s not flat at any point.  It still berms.

Mr. Robert Foley stated the point was to protect the integrity of the Lucs Lane residents, meaning not to have their road – you can access the meadow, whatever from the day lighting of the stream and from the center itself.

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded right, the encouragement is that to the center because we’ve got a pedestrian path within the center, we have parking right at the stream corridor…

Mr. Robert Foley stated but in order to prevent it from Lucs Lane from the residential zone access. 

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded I guess there’s nothing to stop someone from doing that.  It seems a lot of extra work to try to get in from Lucs Lane as opposed to parking right at the back of our site where there’s a proposed bridge…

Mr. David Steinmetz asked can we take another look at the density of trees at that front edge?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded we can look at that again.  We can discuss the fence.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it actually should always look in the end as if it’s clear to anybody who’s reasonable that they’re not supposed to cross that line, walk into – the density should be such that you reasonably could understand that you’re not supposed to go past this point.  There are homes and houses back there and you’d be trespassing on their property.

Mr. Matt Steinberg stated we can do something to make sure there’s a clear demarcation.

Mr. Robert Foley stated my other question was about the day lighting area.  Who maintains the picnic bench area whether that would be Acadia – cleaning up…

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded where the demarcation will be, obviously as you know we’ve indicated a portion of this back area would be donated to the town or put in a conservation easement.  The details of the maintenance of any of the structures or amenities would have to be worked out.

Mr. Robert Foley asked it could either be the town and/or Acadia?

Mr. Matt Steinberg responded yes, that could be a deal that could be worked out.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing.  If there’s anyone in the audience who wants to have a comment, make a comment, this is the time to do it.  Please come up and identify yourself and your residence.

Mr. stated good evening Madame, board members.  Dominic Esposito, 6 Lucs Lane.  Can you zoom out on this actual slide if you would please?  The gentleman just spoke about we want to – on the meadow area there, I still call it a meadow because from the last time that we had the conversation it’s still the same, so yes, in lieu of the conversation we just had just now, anyone can walk right through Lucs Lane, which is where my house is and right into that area or vice versa.  Somebody could park their car there like we just said.  This is still -- you’re still impacting our quality of life on Lucs Lane and the residence in that area.  We talked about putting sidewalks and bridges so the employees can either have other people come in there and go back there and park benches and so on and so forth.  No, we don’t need that.  We want to be quiet.  Anytime that you do something like that, you’re introducing more people into the area, you’re bringing people that wouldn’t normally be there, things are going to happen.  People are going to start walking into that area back there, I still call it a meadow because it is a meadow even though you say it’s a slight slope.  You need to remove that whole back part of it.  That whole green portion of it, cut out the sidewalks, cut out the bridge.  We don’t need people having lunch there and walking around.  You sit there, you have lunch, you introduce people from other areas coming in there.  “Oh, let’s go take a walk.  Let’s go investigate.  Let’s go check things out.”  What happens?  They come into our area and then end up trespassing in my area.  It’s still not fixing the issue here.  I see no difference between the last meeting we had and this meeting now.  We also talked about some safety issues with the sidewalks adjacent to Route 6 there.  Yes, that’s great, we talk safety but I’ve said it many, many times at all the meetings I’ve been to and I’m sure you guys are tired of hearing it but I’m going to keep saying it.  There’s an existing traffic issue here and we talk safety but we’re not talking that.  We’re not talking that there’s an existing traffic problem here.  We’re just saying “ok, well are we going to put a crosswalk?  Are we going to do this?  Are we going to do that?”  But that’s all for people’s safety but we have an existing traffic issue and we need to address that before we go on here.  If you look at this plan right here, get rid of all those parking lots up front there, right adjacent to Route 6.  Take that whole section, you bring it forward, you keep Acadia to the original what the area was zoned for which is the first 400 feet, get rid of that whole part in the back and your issue is solved.  You don’t need all that.  There’s people that live there.   There’s people’s safety there.  Thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.  Is there anyone else?  I don’t know whether you talked with staff but we had a talk on Thursday about adjourning this until our December meeting but bringing it back next month for the discussion of some of the items that I guess are…

Mr. David Steinmetz responded I had heard that from staff that the public hearing would be extended to December but next month would be more of like a work session or ‘old business’ matter.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but specifically to discuss the FEIS if you have any comments on the FEIS as an involved agency.

Mr. Robert Foley asked we don’t have the FEIS yet?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded not yet.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s coming.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated it’s supposed to be accepted and made public at some time in the next two weeks. 

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn the public hearing to our December 1st meeting and bring this matter back under ‘old business’ for our November meeting after we’ve received the FEIS, after it’s filed so we have an opportunity to review it and discuss it.

Seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated on the question, I just hope we have enough time between the time we receive it in the meeting to…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I was just thinking about that.  The fastest you’re going to get it would be October 21st and the meeting is November 5th because the Town Board’s going to accept it I believe at their meeting on October 20th.  Unless you…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’d need more time.  It’s an FEIS.  Those are usually fairly extensive documents.  We don’t have time between…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you can still discuss it in November and discuss it again in December.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think we’re going to have to.

Mr. Robert Foley stated so it would be our call, we need the more time.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated don’t forget, the FEIS responds to public comments.  It’s a question and answer format and you’ve been heavily involved.  A lot of the information in there is the new site plan stuff that you’ve been working on but I understand that getting it on the 21st and having read it and ready to discuss on November 5th is quick.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and it’s not likely to yield much if you’re looking for something fairly substantive where sort of you can scan it and get through the pages.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated then you can do it again in December.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated again, we had already said we’d adjourn it to our December meeting so I guess if you’re saying we can begin discussion I guess we can begin discussion but, as I said, I wouldn’t be looking for anything that’s really all that deep.  It’s just sort of an initial impression at that point.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated understood.

With all in favor saying "aye." 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you.  We’ll see you next month.
PB 1-14      b.
Public Hearing: Application of Hudson National Golf Club for Site Development Plan approval and a Special Permit for a Country Club and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a private golf driving range and teaching facility located on an approximately 19.4 acre parcel of property located north of the existing Hudson National Golf Club, south of Hollis Lane, as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Plan, Hudson National Golf Course Driving Range and Teaching Facility” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated September 22, 2015.

Mr. Bob Davis stated good evening.  I’m Bob Davis.  I’m the attorney for Hudson National.  With me tonight is our wetlands consultant Steve Marino, arborist; Scott Cullen, our engineer Mr. Mastromonaco is away today.  Some of our client’s representatives are also here including Steve Stewart the club president who will say a few words when I conclude.  As you know, after a very lengthy review of this application we commenced the public hearing process on September 1st and at that time we gave you a very broad overview of the project.  The main topic we discussed after that was whether notwithstanding our significant well-received wetlands enhancement plan there’s any practical alternative to our disturbance of the wetland where the northern most second tee area is proposed.  The simple answer to that question remains: no, that area not only must remain where it is but for reasons we’ll discuss should remain where it is.  As you requested we looked at that issue very carefully since the last meeting and that resulted in three very detailed reports being submitted to you for this meeting; one by Mr. Marino, one by Mr. Mastromonaco and also one by our client who draws on its own expertise in golf and course management as well as on its world acclaimed design architects.  Those reports, in summary, set for three basic points which support your approval of our proposed plan as is and those are summarized in the club’s submission, their most recent letter to the board.  Number one, and first and foremost is that our proposed wetlands enhancement which would not otherwise be performed, is a far greater environmental value than protecting the marginal wetlands to be disturbed.  Our wetland’s enhancement and enlargement program in connection with the nearby pond which replaces the disturbed wetlands by a more than two to one ratio would significantly augment and improve this thriving natural wetland and habitat area.  This would be far more valuable ecologically than preserving the rather narrow marginal wetland which at least in large part was artificially created by the club itself as a result of the drainage facilities including the detention basin which it installed nearby as part of its construction of the club in the late ‘90s.  So, our pool enhancement program, it’s important to note, would not be necessary nor required where the proposed wetland disturbance not permitted.  In that case, despite good intentions, a misguided preservation effort for the disturbed wetlands would actually result in a net environmental loss to the community rather than what is in essence a win-win situation that we’re presenting.  We were very pleased to see the October 5th report of Mr. Coleman which was generally favorable to us and it had many very favorable quotations but I think the most important one to commend to your attention is the one that indicates that we basically have now met the two most vital and controlling standards of the town’s wetlands law and I quote: “the applicant has demonstrated that the proposed wetlands impacts are reasonable and unavoidable impacts.  The applicant has, per town code, has demonstrated that the proposed impacts will be properly mitigated.”  The expert who administers your wetlands laws found that we meet the two most basic standards of that law and Mr. Marino will shortly take you through this most important point.  The second equally significant point that we made is that there is no practical alternative to the proposed wetlands disturbance regardless of the existence or location of the second northern tee area.  As explained in the club’s letter to the board as augmented by Mr. Mastromonaco’ s engineering report, regardless of whether the second northern most tee area is located within the wetlands as proposed, the very same wetlands disturbance will still have to take place and be necessary and that’s because the driving range not only needs to encompass enough area to accommodate sufficient drive distance which is 335 yards as proposed, but that entire area must be clear, grassed over and relatively level for its entire distance in order to be actually functional as a first class driving range.  The club’s letter explains that point in great detail but notably, the wetland area in question is only 260 yards from the southern tee area which is a distance that’s far exceeded by the average professional’s drive, which in the air, on average, is about 290 yards based on recent statistics that’s in the air.  It’s also exceeded by a substantial number of the club’s own members as they’ve pointed out.  The third main point is that there’s no practical alternative to the location or to the existence of the second tee area as proposed.  As Mr. Mastromonaco’ s report points out, if the second tee area were moved forward as was suggested out of the wetlands, there would only be 225 yards between the southern tee area and the northern tee area which obviously is an untenable situation.  It’s also not a viable alternative to shift the southern tee area as was also suggested further to the southwest to create 335 yards of distance which would not encompass partially the wetlands area because that shift would result in very monumental environmental impacts which Mr. Mastromonaco outlines in his report.  For example, because of the slope of that area it would need some 20,000 cubic yards of fill or alternatively, a retaining wall about 35 to 40 feet high.  It would do away with the buffer area from the sanctuary in that area.  It would destroy some significant trees that we’re preserving.  It would be closer to other wetlands and the like.  That’s precisely why we put that tee area where it is to avoid those impacts.  A third suggested alternative was simply to eliminate the second tee area and still use one of the tee areas on the existing range.  In other words you have two ranges.  The dual use of the two driving ranges is totally impracticable for the reasons stated in the club’s letter.  The inadequacy of that existing range which is very steeply sloped and which is only 240 yards long is the very reason for this project, but again, even if we made use of the two ranges, the wetlands would still have to be cleared anyway to use the new range for the very reason that I said.  In conclusion, even if you put aside these golf-related matters, from a purely environmental perspective, our proposed design makes the most sense.  The town wetlands law speaks to avoiding disturbance of wetlands if there is quote “a practical alternative to the proposed disturbance.”  Here, as even Mr. Coleman agrees, not only is there no practical alternative but the much better environmental course of action is exactly what we have proposed; allow the disturbance of the existing wetlands which is rather marginal and you couple that with the corresponding wetlands enhancement and enlargement program of the pond which, as Mr. Marino will discuss in a moment, is much more beneficial ecologically.  I’ll conclude my comments.  Club president Mr. Stewart would like to address you for a few moments and then Mr. Marino will elaborate on what I’ve talked about in terms of the comparative wetlands analysis.
Mr. Steve Stewart stated thanks Bob.  I’m Steve Stewart, president of Hudson National Golf Club.  Before I turn over to Mr. Marino, I just want to provide some historical context on why we’re here and what our objective is in seeking approval for the driving range.  I think that’s important.  Hudson National is a world-class golf course and we are seeking to get a world-class driving range and our current driving range as planned in the early 1990s were short and deemed adequate at the time but not great when the course was opened and since that time, the growth and technology has allowed golfers to hit the ball much farther than two decades ago and now what we have is a dangerous driving range.  We’ve had several incidents of near misses with balls coming very close to hitting people at either the tee box on 5 which is on the top end of our range or having people up at the top end of the range coming into close contact with balls from hitters down below and vice versa.  I know we’ve had a lot of discussion regarding the length of the range and the reason for it and I can assure you that we do not want to maintain a new range that is any larger than we need and our proposal at the minimum that’s recommended by the Fazio Group which is the number one rated ranked golf course design firm in the world.  Just some prior historical notes: Mr. Ryan who is the prior owner of the subject parcel stated that he intended to put houses in on this parcel and that he wanted to connect Hollis Lane to the property through an easement and I think both Hudson National as well as Hollis Lane residents really didn’t want the disruption from a housing development so I think that’s a positive fact.  Mr. Ryan also sued the club for the creation of the intermittent wet area that we’ve been talking about which is primarily the result of overflow from our retention pond that we created next to the third green and adjacent to Mr. Ryan’s land.  On a personal note, I’ve walked the land several times in the last few years since we’ve started this process and most of the time I’ve been up there the land actually is dry.  It’s not wet more than when it’s very – we’ve had a lot of rain or we’ve had a lot of runoff from snow etc.  With that, we’ve charged our team to come up with a mitigation plan both benefit the community and enhance a very robust wetland by making it larger and better with greater species diversity than exists right now.  This is evidence by Mr. Coleman’s letter stating that he agrees with our proposed plan.  Lastly, we want to be good neighbors and we’ll ensure the Hollis Lane residents will no adverse water runoff versus what exists right now.  Our experts say that the co-efficient of drainage for parkland forest and grassland is substantially equal and so there should not be any difference with the runoff that exists right now versus what we’ll have when the driving range gets put in.  In addition, we’re prepared to permanently cancel the easement to Hollis Lane to ensure that no new traffic will impact the residents of Hollis Lane.  Thank you for your time and consideration and if there’s no questions I’ll turn it over to Steve Marino.  Thank you.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked does the board at this moment have questions for – you’ll wait?  Okay.

Mr. Steve Marino stated good evening I’m Steve Marino, wetlands scientist with Tim Miller Associates.  As Bob and Steve mentioned we spent a lot of time evaluating this proposal and its effect on the wetlands on site and we’ve come up with a plan that’ll mitigate those impacts what we see as unavoidable impacts at this time to that existing wetland.  We’ve gone over Steve Coleman’s comments, and although we have a slight professional difference of opinion on the value of that existing wetland out there, we do reach the same conclusion that the mitigation we’re proposing will result in a better wetland, more functional wetland system on site and only minor impacts to the existing system.  The information provided by the club representatives and Ralph Mastromonaco make a strong case for the length of the driving range and how it fits into the club’s long term plan so I don’t really need to touch on that at all.  When you have a site where you have limited acreage to expand and improve your facility, you do the best you can and minimize impacts while still meeting the needs of the course.  The impacts to that small wetland area are simply unavoidable if the club is to keep up with the current technology and the skill of the current players.  As we’ve discussed in our reports and in earlier meetings, the wetland on site is a small seepage area in the northeast corner of the site drive some of its ground water supporting the wetland from underneath the golf course.  When the golf course was built there was earth movement.  The water now seeps out there in that area but mostly it gets its water from an intermittent way from the overflow of that detention basin and storm events.  Most of the time, the system is dry.  It’s not on DEC or NWI maps.  It isn’t on the town’s own conservation plans.  This is something that was discovered as we started taking a closer look at that area and again, as Mr. Stewart mentioned there was some discussion in the past as to how it even started and the lawsuit regarding that from the adjacent property owner.  The system is ephemeral and only gets its water occasionally during the year, large storm events and early in the spring season when snow melts and ground water discharge.  I’ve walked the site a number of times.  I’ve looked under rocks and stumps in that area, rotting logs.  I don’t see anything in that area that’s a typical wetland-dependent species that you hope to find in a wetland that would offer make that wetland evident as being a good wetland habitat.  Now, in our proposed mitigation plan we will be expanding a wetland that we already know supports wetland species.  We’ve seen snakes, water snakes, turtles, frogs in that wetland already.  We know that they use that pond in the adjacent wetland areas.  By expanding that area up into the areas with new wetlands will be expanding that opportunity for habitat and as well as the diversity of vegetation species in that area.  It’s important to note that although we’re filling the wetlands, our drainage plan still calls for picking up all that sub-surface runoff that’s in that area and conveying it downstream via drainage system so that the downstream wetland will still be receiving water.  We’re not cutting off the water to the rest of the system it’s just this one local 7,000 square foot area that we’re really impacting.  Steve Coleman also recognized we’ll be applying that same turf management plan to the driving range that has been in place for the remainder of the course.  In doing so, we will ensure future water quality to the wetland and watercourse systems as well as to the habitat around them.  He did ask for a more herbaceous planting in the expanded wetlands areas as part of his review for the mitigation plan and we’re happy to provide those.  He’s confirmed our long range commitment to monitoring the expanded wetland area to make sure it functions and grows and develops the way we say it will.  We have no problem with that either.  To summarize, we’ll be impacting a little under 8,000 square feet of wetland of questionable real wetland function.  We don’t dispute at all that it’s a regulated wetland, regulated by the Town of Cortlandt but we really just want to say that from a functional standpoint, we think we can do better on this site and still accommodate the driving range.  We’ll be replacing that 8,000 square feet of impacted area with approximately 16,000 square feet of new expanded wetland around that existing pond as well as cleaning out invasive species and another 3,000 square feet adjacent to the pond.  That summarizes it for me.  If there are any questions for myself or the rest of the team, we’d be happy to hear from you.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any questions from members of the board?  Any issues?  This is a public hearing.  If there’s anyone in the audience who wishes to make a comment on the presentations that have just been made, please feel free to do so. 

Mr. Paul Buckout stated 40 MacGregor Lane.  I wish this project wasn’t going forward.  The trees that we’re going to lose and if you’ve got a wetland, it’s good to leave it that way because you don’t know what you’re going to create exactly when you start with something new.  That being said, can we look at the wetland proposal that was submitted August 31st, 2015?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I don’t have a PDF version of that, sorry.
Mr. Paul Buckout stated it’s not super important.  This pond is very pretty.  There are box turtles sunning themselves and the bird population is very good.  I have some specific concerns where there is going to be silt fencing on this new proposal.  Could it also be hay bales?  We often are getting these super storms and a silted-in wetland is not real valuable.  The hay bales would reinforce the silt fencing when the construction is being done and it would really be helpful.  The plantings that are proposed for the area; they are a very good choice, good for birds, good for wild life.  I’m very concerned about the deer browse that’s going to happen.  The most commonly proposed shrub for this particular wetland is high bush blueberry, it will be 26 shrubs.  This is one that can be particularly vulnerable to deer.  Seeing the cuts that’s found and their parts they’ve been establishing.  I would recommend for any kind of shrubs they’re going to go in, that there be protective tree sleeves perhaps, maybe netting, repellent chemicals that’s things like Deer Off should all be considered.  Also, a more aggressive management policy towards the deer.  In the proposal that’s being made right now, they’re saying that increased human activity would be enough to be the deterrent.  I really doubt that.  I would hope that maybe there would be a deterrent similar to what Teatown uses.  If plants die I would hope also that they could be replaced.  There’s also a detention basin just south of the area.  This seems to have been put in when the club went in.  It’s highly inundated with vines and things, just very simply if the invasives could be taken out of there then the shrubs that were put in there to help out around that detention basin could serve their purpose rather than being sort of crushed by oriental bittersweet or things like that.
Mr. Chris Kehoe asked is that this one Paul?

Mr. Paul Buckout responded I was looking for the new…

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked the new created wetland?

Mr. Paul Buckout responded right, but it’s really not…

Mr. stated I have that on stick if you want.

Mr. Paul Buckout stated it’s not super important.

Mr. stated Chris, it’s the bold green arrow.

Mr. Paul Buckout stated I don’t know how you designated high bush blueberries, they are marked over there so that might not be a good choice.  My primary reason for changing my mind on this is this wetland, the original wetlands if it stays where it is, is going to become isolated and the animals that live in the wetlands, they move around.  When they want to mate or when they want to put their eggs somewhere, they move into drier areas.  If this area’s isolated then they’re not going to be in good shape whereas the newly proposed area would have more of an opportunity for the animals to migrate.  Now, if I could just switch a little back from the new proposal to where the old stuff is and going back to the driving range itself, I’m concerned about how washouts are going to be prevented before the turf grass is established.  There’s very steep slopes where that old wetlands is and those steep slopes go into an area that’s owned by the Town of Croton but it’s managed by Britain Brook and there’s a lot of wetlands down at the bottom so I’m concerned about silt and infiltration going down there, water getting down there if there’s a washout when the turf grass is established.  I never heard about how the seeding of the driving range was going to be done and how erosion is going to be calculated in that area so I also have some concerns there.  That’s about it.  Thank you.
Mr. Mike Preziosi stated Mr. Buckout, to answer your questions in regards to the erosion sedimentation plan; one of the things we’re going to be asking the applicant is to provide more construction drawings which would outline their erosion sedimentation control plan.  As part of this type of disturbance, typically they would need to design and prepare a notice of intent with the New York State DEC for soil disturbance for the amount of acreage they’re disturbing.  That will all be included in the erosion sedimentation control plan and storm water pollution prevention plan.  Those details we have not received yet but they will be thoroughly reviewed and your comments will be included in our comment letter back towards them.

Mr. Robert Foley asked may I ask; can you go back to what you were saying about better deer management.  I wasn’t clear on what you meant about Teatown?

Mr. Paul Buckout responded it’s politically incorrect.  I’m going to leave it at that.

Mr. Peter Daly stated understood.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any other persons who wish to make comments on this particular application?  From the board, yes or no?

Mr. Jim Creighton stated I have comments but I’ll hold them until next time.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I believe that staff might have something that they want – we discussed at our work session the fact that there would be the need to do some discussion with this applicant and perhaps the neighboring, I think you called it an inter-municipal arrangement.  I don’t know whether that’s still on the board or not.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we mentioned that to the applicant that most of the drawings you’ve been seeing with the exception of this one, most of them are conceptual drawings.  The project engineer really needs to create a detailed series of construction drawings that our engineer can review and we’ve alerted the applicant to that so you had thought that you would have adjourned the public hearing to December.  We would meet with the applicant.  We’d keep in touch with the Village of Croton because even though the restored wetland is going to be within the Village of Croton, it’s not within our jurisdiction so we have to work out some of those details.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated again, if there are no more comments from the audience and the board will wait.  We’re going to adjourn the public hearing until December.

Mr. Bob Davis stated we understand.  That’s acceptable and we’ll be working with staff as well the Village engineer in Croton in the interim. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chair I’ll move that we adjourn this public hearing to December for the stated reasons.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Mr. Bob Davis stated thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so we’ll see you in December.
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PUBLIC HEARINGS (NEW):
PB 4-15      a.
Public Hearing: Application of MJD Contracting for Preliminary Plat Approval and a Tree Removal Permit for a 2 lot minor subdivision of an approximately 2 acre parcel of property located at 16 Hillcrest Avenue, near Grexa Place, as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Sketch Integrated Plot Plan, Tree Plan and Details and Profiles” prepared by John Karell Jr., P.E. latest revision dated September 4, 2015.

Mr. John Karell stated good evening.  My name is John Karell.  I’m the engineer for this project and I’m here with the owner, Ben Cozzi who’s MJD Contracting.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated as far as we know, from the discussions that we had, there were not many things that you needed to do with this.  This seems pretty straightforward.  Am I correct or not?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.  From our perspective it’s relatively straightforward.  There was an issue with the tree that the applicant has redesigned, I believe, the expansion area.

Mr. John Karell responded yes, we’ve relocated – we swapped out the expansion area with the primary area to protect certain trees that you’ve designated needed protection.  We’ve had the Health Department out at this lot and dug the deep holes.  They were satisfactory.  We’ve scheduled perc. holes for next week.  The other lot was previously approved by the Health Department last year.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a public hearing.  If there’s anyone in the audience who wishes to speak on this application now is the time to do so.  We don’t have anybody from the audience who wishes to talk on this.  I guess what we’re going to do is close the public hearing.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we close the public hearing and have staff prepare a Resolution for the next meeting.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. John Karell stated thank you very much.

PB 5-15      b.
Public Hearing: Application of Teatown Lake Reservation Inc. for renewal of a Special Permit for a Private Nature Preserve to conduct a summer camp program and a weekday public program for property located on the north side of Teatown Road, approximately 3,000 feet east of Quaker Ridge Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Special Permit Map, Cliffdale Farm North” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. dated July 23, 2010. (see prior PB 10-10)

Ms. Diane Barron stated good evening.  I’m Diane Barron.  I’m the managing director at Teatown and I’m here to answer questions regarding our application for renewal of our Special Permit. 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t know.  Does the board have any questions on this?  I didn’t get that feeling at the work session.  I don’t think we’ve had any problems or complaints so we wanted to go ahead and grant you your Resolution.

Mr. John Klarl stated we have a letter…

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you want to put that into the record?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated there’s a letter we received dated August 18th from Town of Cortlandt’s Code Enforcement Division saying that over the last 5 years there’s been no complaints concerning Teatown.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and the particulars of your programming hasn’t changed since the last Special Permit.

Ms. Diane Barron responded correct, unchanged.

Ms. Loretta Taylor all right, excellent then.  So, we’re going to go ahead and do that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it’s a public hearing.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I thought I’d asked.  I apologize.  This is a public hearing.  If there’s anybody who wants to speak to this application please do so.  You can identify yourself and your residence please.

Mr. Larry Provost stated I’m Larry Provost.  I live at 116 Teatown Road, been a resident on Teatown Road for 40 years.  Over that time, Teatown Lake Reservation’s grown from some hundred acres to now almost a thousand acres that they environmentally protect and conserve.  They do educational programs for both school kids and adults and they provide an important conservation land for watershed and for a green path for wildlife.  Their corridor is for wild life that is most important if we’re going to have any biodiversity.  The areas have to connect together as one of the people stated for the golf driving range, that is important that these areas connect.  So, Teatown does a lot of good work and I commend them and I support the work that they do and I would add that they do this without any cost to the tax payers.  It’s good for the kids.  It’s good for the adults.  It’s good for the watershed.  It’s good for the wild life.  It’s good for the environment and good for Teatown Lake Reservation.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you for your comment.  Is there anyone else who wishes to speak on this application for renewal? 

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we close the public hearing and prepare a Resolution for November.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Diane Barron stated thank you.



*



*



*
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we have already removed PB 4-14 from the agenda per the applicant’s request and they are scheduled to reappear on the agenda for our November meeting. 

PB 3-09      b.
Application of Ryan Main LLC, c/o Finklestein-Morgan for Site Development Plan Approval and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal permits for the construction of 56 residential units to replace the existing 56 units on a 19.3 acre site located on the south side of Route 6 and the west side of Regina Avenue as shown on a drawing entitled “Access Plan 9” prepared by Cronin Engineering latest revision dated July 26, 2011 (see prior PB 26-96).


Mr. David Steinmetz stated good evening Madame Chair, members of the board, David Steinmetz from the law firm of Zarin & Steinmetz here on behalf of Ryan Main.  With me this evening Dimitri Vourliotis from Ryan Main; Mr. Cronin and his office were unable to be here for this.  The reason we put this back on the agenda was really for just an initial reintroduction of the project.  Let me take two steps back.  Some of you will definitely recall that several years ago, probably 6 years ago, we secured an approval for a RUSP, a residential reuse Special Permit for this property and this project.  It went through, reviewed by your board.  We received a RUSP Special Permit from the Town Board.  We never came back to finalize site plan approval before your board because the recession basically from 2009 through 2012.  It was unclear and whether this property would be redeveloped and it was put on the shelf for the time being.  We returned several months ago and at the time we returned my clients were exploring the possibility of doing some kind of commercial/retail box on this property.  We met with staff and my clients explored that with several different potential retailers, examined the cost, the benefits, the impacts and interestingly enough, in real estate things are always changing and cyclical, there is a stronger demand today for some type of residential reuse like product, some type of residential product; hopefully appropriately priced for the market, a little bit more of a moderate priced approach is now more appealing.  So, having said that, Ryan Main is back because we would like to, they would like to pursue their 56 unit residential project in essentially the same layout what became known as, I think layout 9 which is what you have in front of you.  The reason I wanted to at least start with this tonight is there are several of you who were not on the Planning Board when we processed this originally.  We wanted you to become familiar with it.  This is a wonderful opportunity, we think, to take a piece of property that is in distress, that has been utilized in a fashion that’s not necessarily consistent with the way your board and the Town Board have spent a great deal of time and effort trying to redevelop the Route 6 corridor.  We think the good news is we’re back.  The issue really now is going through some of the details.  Our client and Cronin’s office have been meeting with some of the outside agencies.  We’re going to be teasing out some of the details with DOT, DEC, going back and reexamining some of the impacts and seeing if there’s anything that, essentially, needs to be changed.  For the most part, however, the project appears to remain intact: 56 units developed in a condominium form of ownership whether or not they’re rental or ultimately sold as condominium, too early to know that.  That’s really not a regulatory issue for the Planning Board; form of ownership is not something you all regulate but we’re not looking to create 56 lots, it’s still one lot and it only therefore requires site plan approval.  Our client encouraged us to get back on your agenda.  We wanted you to know we’re here.  We’re ready to start this up and begin dealing with what really are final site plan details.  SEQRA’s been completed.  The RUSP Permit was issued and the essential layout, the wetland impact was originally studied by your town consultant so most of the components of the development remain in place.  There may be some final details that will be tweaked but we wanted to reintroduce it, get ourselves in front of you and we anticipate over the coming months working with staff to revisit any final details.  The other thing that I should mention, obviously, Ryan Main also kind of sat on the sidelines a little bit waiting to see what was going to happen with Acadia.  Acadia, the Baker Street intersection, the relocation of Mohegan Beer & Soda are all critical components for how the Ryan Main site ultimately gets developed.  Now, with the advent of the fact that it appears Acadia has resolved its acquisition of Mohegan Beer & Soda, now that it appears that the Baker Street intersection is a likelihood if the Acadia project proceeds Ryan Main feels more comfortable now getting back in, obviously still requiring certain offsite infrastructure to be completed but the Acadia EIS has always taken into account Ryan Main’s 56 units, Ryan Main’s traffic.  Anthony Russo, your consultant studied Acadia with our background or Ryan Main’s background traffic built into that and you can confirm that with staff.  That was something that staff always made sure was studied as part of that. The only change is that originally we were talking about a different sewer formulation with the Ryan Main project, now it actually appears to be a little bit easier to deal with in light of what Acadia is proposing with its relocation of the pump station in the Cortlandt Town Center parking lot and the routing of the sewer out to the proposed new pump station on Westbrook Drive.  All of that has now been studied by Cronin’s office and you should all know Cronin’s office has been in touch with Divney, Tung & Schwalbe representing Acadia as well as with your town staff and I think the three engineers or engineering groups have compared notes and believe this can all work.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked help me out David, the last time I thought you were here for a Special Permit recommendation or something in terms of residential reuse?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded when you last time.  Steve, I was here subsequent to that talking about a commercial – we came in here…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated the last time you were here was for the 56 separate units…

Mr. David Steinmetz responded yes, correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked it wasn’t something having to do with a Special Permit?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded we got a Special Permit from the Town Board.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked you did?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded yes.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated okay.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I was just checking; you held four public hearings on that because this is similar to Hudson National in that they need to further develop construction drawings.  They have a concept plan here.  We need to meet with them and further develop the construction drawings.  The Beer & Soda, the Red Box up there may not be there anymore, there’s a small tweak.  DOT – because they’ve been reviewing a lot in this area, may not want that additional connection to Route 6 which I guess sort of is the current connection so that may change…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated correct, can you show – I wish I could use my pointer but I can’t with your screen but that we know that DOT may eliminate that right there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but, once it comes back in a little more detail it’ll be for you to determine if it’s materially different than what you held all your public hearings on before and whether your next step would just go to a Resolution of approval but that doesn’t have to be decided today because they still need to further refine the drawings.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we completely agree with Chris.  That’s exactly why we wanted to be here tonight so that you kind of know this coming and that’s the issue we know we need to deal with.  We think we’re going to be able to remain within the box of what was studied under SEQRA.  Although this project got a negative dec., it got a neg. dec. predicated basically on a mini-EIS that was submitted to you and reviewed by you 6 or 7 years ago, although it wasn’t technically an EIS.  There were a host of studies that were performed that were all bound into a volume that was the predicate for your neg. dec. for the Town Board’s Special Permit and we think we remain within, essentially those confines.  If there are some deviations, as Chris says, when we revise the plans, we’re going to identify them and we’re going to see if anything else needs to be examined.

Mr. Robert Foley asked I have two questions: one Chris just alluded to; when you say the Beer & Soda may not be there meaning nothing will be there?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded yes.  Just to refresh your recollection Bob, you may recall that when Ryan Main got the original RRUSP approval and the neg. dec. from your board, Dimitri had agreed to set aside a portion of the Ryan Main property onto which Mohegan Beer & Soda could be relocated to facilitate the Baker Street intersection.  If, in fact, Acadia ends up acquiring or eliminating Mohegan Beer & Soda then Ryan Main would not need to facilitate that relocation and we have a little bit more latitude on that side of the property, nothing is proposed there right now.

Mr. Robert Foley asked there would be no build out there?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded correct.  There’s nothing proposed there.

Mr. Robert Foley asked also, on the right-in, right-out on Route 6, you’re saying DOT doesn’t want that which pleases me so the only other way out other than the main intersection that’s going to be redone would be out to Regina…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I believe that’s supposed to be gated.

Mr. David Steinmetz responded that remains unclear.  That’s a detail that we’re examining is whether or not that Regina intersection, which if you could just point to that Chris please.
Mr. Robert Foley stated it’s a problematic one.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated that right there could be an emergency access connection to Regina and we would have a single ingress/egress point to the new signalized Baker Street intersection.  That’s something I guess you all will need to review and comment on.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so in other words the likelihood there wouldn’t be cars piling out of the new development on Regina to come out to the problematic intersection?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded certainly nobody’s going out that way, Bob, to make a left and go west, right?  They’re going to go to a signalized intersection.  Whether or not people go and make rights out of there…

Mr. Robert Foley stated that may work then.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated that’s really all we had.  We have no full presentation but we wanted to kind of get it back in front of you, dust it off, remind you particularly so the newer board members can take a look at this and be ready as we come back probably November/December and I move forward.  I know the town has been desirous of my client eliminating conditions on that property, cleaning up that property and this redevelopment certainly is a big step in that direction.  That’s all we got.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated it’s enough for tonight anyway.  

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated thank you all.


*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS: 

PB 7-15      a.
Application of GLPT Land Inc. for Site Development Plan approval for the parking of buses and other vehicles on an approximately 3.6 acre parcel of property located at 5716 Albany Post Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Development Plan for George Liaskos” prepared by Cronin Engineering, P.E., P.C. dated September 18, 2015.  (see prior PB’s 26-97 & 20-08)

Mr. George Liaskos stated hello everybody.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do you want to sort of talk about what it is you’re proposing to do?

Mr. George Liaskos responded we’re trying to do something for the property temporarily to keep it occupied until we figure out what really we want to do with it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked I’m not understanding.  I’m sorry.  You have an application for the parking of buses and other vehicles.  You’re saying you don’t really propose to do this for any length of time?  You’re looking to really do something else?

Mr. George Liaskos responded eventually, yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t know.  For this board we, at least, during the work session talked about a number of things that we think need to be done.  First off, we have a problem, at least and certainly I do, have a major problem with the drawing itself.  It doesn’t appear to be complete.  It’s rather insufficient.  In fact, there are things on it that are incorrect.  There are areas that have not been properly labeled or identified.  That is just one concern then there are others having to do with – by the way, also the drawing is not dated so we don’t really know when this was actually, the survey was actually taken.  You said you took it from a plan or survey from Bunny Associates and we don’t know what date.  

Mr. John Klarl stated [inaudible].

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated the point that I’m making is that it’s not dated.  We don’t know when the survey was done so that is a problem for us.  Wetlands are not delineated or discussed or drawn in anywhere.  This site is in the Hudson River watershed so clearly there needs to be some sense of what you’re doing to protect the watershed and whatever.  The proposal initially, when you went before the Zoning Board of Appeals to get an Interpretation for permitted use, you asked for 50 buses on this site, by the time you got that and came to us it had jumped to 100 buses.  I’m a little confused about what you really need to be doing or things that you should have done that I think at this point have not been done and things that really clearly before we can actually approve anything will have to be tightened up, updated, etc.  Are there other members on the board who want to bring up anything?  

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think there’s a situation where there’s some Zoning Board of Appeals Variances involved as well.  Is that correct that potentially…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded there’s an Interpretation by the Zoning Board that buses are automobiles and that they’re permitted to be parked in this zoning district.  The Zoning Board granted a Variance.  They did not grant site plan approval obviously, that’s what you have to do, but they determined the parking of buses on this property in this zoning district is a permitted use.  Then just for the record, there had been buses being parked on the site.  Mr. Liaskos received a violation notice and the remedy to that is to come before the Planning Board.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated this is a critical environmental area so there are specific things that you really have to do and I don’t know whether staff wants to discuss that at this point but clearly we’re not in a position at this point to deal with an approval until other specific things have been done with respect to this application.

Mr. George Liaskos stated I don’t quite understand the process but I think Cronin Engineering who was not able to get here this evening is kind of expecting to go back to the staff for comments and whatever the process is.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that clearly has to be done because this is…

Mr. George Liaskos stated I understand that and he actually told me “don’t expect anything other than go to the staff for whatever process they have to do.” 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated let’s do that.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked Mr. Liaskos, how many buses are out there now?

Mr. George Liaskos responded I’m not sure.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked are there about 50 or less than that?

Mr. George Liaskos responded about 50 I would guess.

Mr. Jim Creighton asked not a 100 now but you’re looking to do or up to 100?

Mr. George Liaskos responded approximately.  You know, I have to build a berm to make it private so it doesn’t interfere with the business next door which I own and have the property in use for a while until we determine what we’re going to do with the property.  We’re trying to figure out what the best use for the property is but no recommendations are coming.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked when you’re talking about a berm that won’t interfere with your business I don’t see how that’s possible given where you’re putting it?  The buses are lined up directly behind the restaurant.
Mr. George Liaskos responded it would be behind the berm.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but the berm is facing Albany Post Road, Highland Avenue…

Mr. Robert Foley stated [inaudible].

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated if I’m looking at this.  How many berms are you proposing?

Mr. George Liaskos responded one on the Old Albany Post Road.  That’s what I had recommended to Cronin so Cronin is going to follow up and make his recommendation.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that berm, which is the striped portion there, is facing Highland Avenue.  Your restaurant is over there.  How does that hide anything about your restaurant?

Mr. George Liaskos responded there is a berm that goes exactly where you have that point…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there’s a rock wall there, I know that.  You call that a berm?

Mr. George Liaskos responded it is a privacy.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked but you’re calling it a berm.  It’s a rock wall that’s left from the mountain that you took down right?  That’s a berm you’re calling it?

Mr. George Liaskos responded no.  To answer your question, on this side, this is the road.  On this side there is privacy.  The main road doesn’t have privacy.

Mr. Robert Foley asked that’s why you only have 5-foot berm, because you can see the buses.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded the 5-foot berm may not be determined to be sufficient by staff.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated yes, that’s for sure.

Mr. Mike Preziosi stated as you alluded to, we would definitely need better and more up-to-date survey information and a more comprehensive site plan to fully evaluate this proposal.  Right now this is extremely generic and it doesn’t really show too much, very minimal detail, doesn’t delineate the wetlands properly as you alluded to.  This is an area of critical environmental area.  It borders the Hudson River and also one of the brooks that drains to the Annsville Creek and into the Hudson.  This right now is very generic.  The best policy is to refer it back to us, to staff.  We’ll meet with Cronin Engineering and develop more comprehensive plans with them.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated for sure.

Mr. Robert Foley asked do you have town water or well water there, your restaurant?

Mr. George Liaskos responded town water and sewer.

Mr. Robert Foley stated because a 100 buses, there would be environmental concerns, not only because of the critical environmental areas but I mean we went through this before with another site – is there going to be fuel there?

Mr. George Liaskos responded no, just parking.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is it going to be parking in between for long term parking – you have to be specific as to what parking means to us.  Is it long term, is it between for school hours or…

Mr. George Liaskos stated I’ll do my best to answer.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked can we put this all in the review memorandum?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded you can ask those questions now but you would be asking those questions in the review memo and want to know if this is associated with the school bus company, if it’s associated with the Hudson Valley Bus across the street.  So, we’re going to ask those questions.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there’s got to be a connection because the Zoning Board of Appeals thing was for Montauk Transport and this is from GLPT which we need to know what that is: GLPT what does that stand for, acronyms?  I’m just saying the whole thing, the whole kit and caboodle.  We’re going to refer it back.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chair I’ll move that we refer this back for the stated reasons.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we’ll work on the review memo with Cronin’s office and we’ll be in touch.


Mr. George Liaskos stated I understand.  Okay, great, thanks.
PB 8-15      b.
Application of John Argiros for a lot line adjustment between two lots located at 26 Forest Lane and 18 Forest Lane as shown on a drawing entitled “Lot Line Adjustment – John Argiros” prepared by Joel Greenberg, R.A. dated September 15, 2015.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated our attorney Mr. Klarl will be recusing himself from this particular application.  It appears that from our work session that this is fairly straightforward.  I don’t believe there were any issues or problems with that.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we thought there might be a need for some Variances but we had a discussion with Mr. Greenberg and Code Enforcement Department that may not be the case but the normal procedure would be for you to approve at the next meeting.  We’ll do some more analysis and if zoning Variances are needed we put that into the Resolution.  One issue though is that your – and I’ve talked to Mr. Greenberg about this, is he pretty much just drew on a survey.  That needs to actually be done, and I’ve told him this, really the surveyors should make the drawing.  I know you’ve retained Joel and he’s an architect and he can process this but we would like a base survey to be revised by a surveyor.

Mr. Fusco responded understood.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked you understand?

Mr. Fusco stated I completely understand.  I work for Joel Greenberg,  and I’m representing Mr. Argiros.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated sorry, we thought you were the applicant.  Very good then.  This conversation will continue via staff memos and memorandums, etc.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff.

Seconded.

Mr. Steven Kessler continued and prepare a Resolution for the next meeting.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
Mr. stated thank you very much.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so we’ll talk to you.



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jim Creighton stated Madame Chair it’s 8:46, I move that we adjourn.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2015

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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